April 2024
Board Metting
Minutes
The board meeting was called to order by our President Shirley McManus at the Wellborn Community Center at 6:55pm. The board approved new members Ron and Alice Mana. Ron is a veteran and owns a Model A. Also approved was a bill for paper.  The board discussed changing the date for the drive-in movie night.  The board also approved new trophies for people’s choice awards for the Blueberry Festival.  Seven trophies altogether.  1st, 2nd , & 3rd place, Best of Show, Best Truck, Most Original restoration, and Best Street Rod.
General Meeting Minutes March ,2024
The general meeting was called to order by our President Shirley McManus at the Wellborn Community Center at 7:10pm. We welcomed new member Ron and Alice Mana. They are from Gilchrest County. Ron owns a Model A. Ron and Alice have lived in Florida for 48 years. Ron has known Ralph for 36 years.
Roy gave a treasurer’s report.  He let us know the checks and deposits that were made to our account.
Shirley let us know that she will be having cataract surgery on the 14th of April. Her brother Joe and Bill are having therapy. Pontiac Pete is recovering from shoulder surgery.
Shirley announced birthdays and anniversaries and talked about the March events.
Shirley welcomed Carson and Wesley to the meeting.  They were guests at the meeting and friends of Dave Homes.
Ralph spoke about the Antique Engine and Tractor Show which took place on March 8th and 9th. Ralph said it was a rainy, but he went anyway. He had a good time. Nina went to the Street Rodder’s event in Gainesville which took place on March 16th. She had a good time and won a gift basket.  Yeah Nina. 
Don talked about the Shamrock Fly In.  The weather was not perfect but good enough for people to fly in. There were 12 cars from the Car Club and Jack Wells brought his motorcycle. There were 130 meals sold. All and all it was a nice day
Shirley talked about Sal’s. There was a good turnout. She said she has not had music because she had hurt her back and can’t set up everything.
Shirley talked about the Mystery Breakfast which was on March 23rd which I took part in.  We took an unsuspecting route that Shirley mapped out and none of us knew where we were going. We ended up at the Huddle House. It was a mystery to me. We had fun.
Ralph gave an Oil Can Report. He reported that there were 3 spaces left for Ad’s. He wasn’t sure if Napa was renewing.
Don gave a website update.  He said he would like some pictures to put on the website. Maybe some members cars. 
Shirley also mentioned the Moultrie Swap Meet. Also, Wellborn Saturday Pancake Breakfast. She talked about the Blueberry Festival and where we would park our cars.  Also mentioned was the price $15.00 for breakfast with a wristband. Shirley asked us to think about new places to go.
Kelly did 50/50.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.










